Research Riders Meeting

September 8, 2005

President Don Moravits called the meeting to order for the eight members present.

Milton James made the motion to accept the August minutes, seconded by Scott Mullin, and it was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Ken Irvin reported a new balance of $369.55 at the meeting. This included the August 26th deposit of $40.60 for patches and dues, and a $140.00 reimbursement to Dave Moczygemba for picnic expenses.

Old Business Section---There was much discussion concerning the entry fees to Garner State Park. Milton James told us that the RRA would not reimburse us for consumable items (food) from the picnic. Initially, it was thought that these reimbursements could be used to offset the dues payments for members attending the picnic (a direct exchange of park admission fees for dues). Without the reimbursement from the RRA, this became a moot point. Treasurer Ken Irvin made the motion that, since the RRA is not reimbursing the club for the Garner admission fees, the attendees would not be receiving reimbursements or being credited for dues payment for the year. This motion was seconded (missed by whom) and passed. Due to this change, there can be no exchange of admission fees for dues. Therefore, attendees intending to use the Garner admission fees as dues payment are now responsible for dues for the year. Dave Moczygemba made the motion that those who intended for their dues to be covered by the reimbursement of Garner admission fees be given until next month to pay dues for this year. It was seconded by Ken Irvin and unanimously passed. If you have questions about this process, contact Ken Irvin.

The 2nd Annual Car, Truck and Motorcycle Show was held August 12, 2005. Research Riders placed very well in the awards. They swept the Foreign category with Scott Meckel in 1st, Bob Burrahm in 2nd and Sandra Segovia in 3rd. Daren Bonugli placed 2nd in the Domestic category. Bobby Theis, a Research Rider, also placed 2nd in the Car Late Model, 1980-current category. Congratulations to everyone who entered—you are all winners!!

We have picked up several new members, directly as a result of the hard work of Jonathon Matthews! He brought in memberships from Tina Lopez, Richard Lopez, Karen Savickas-Mathias, Kenny Mathias, and Lorenzo Barrientes. We all hope that you can attend a meeting soon so that we can get to know you!! This brings our membership number up to 40.

Milton James has found nine more images to add to the CD project.  There are now over 250 images-from our first gathering, a Ride 2 Work breakfast, through the 1st Annual Picnic at Garner State Park. Milton and Vice President Mark Griffin are working on a CD project that will include all of the images and a nice cover for the CD for those who are interested. The cost is thought to be in the $10 range, more specifics will be forthcoming as the project nears its end.

Scott Mullin mentioned the Hard Dollar Rally in Boerne, Sept. 9-11 at the Kendall County Fairgrounds for $20.

New Business Section---Milton James brought stacks of Get Well and Birthday cards with him to the meeting. He is having as many people sign them as possible. Then, when a birthday comes up, he can mail out a card with wishes from the group. He also will do the same for get well cards. However, since he has a list of birthdays to take care of that end, he will need our cooperation in finding those members that are in need of a get well card. So, if you know of someone who could use one, please let Milton know.
There was a short discussion about Open House for the clubs here at SwRI. However, nothing can be done at this time, as we have not been contacted about having a booth there (or even a mention about the Open House, in general, as of yet).
Milton James made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dave Moczygemba, and it was unanimously accepted.

NOTE: Your dues were due by September 9th.  If you have not paid Ken Irvin, now is the time. Or should I say, NOW is the time.
